CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 

February 6, 2017

CITY OF ROOSEVELT PARK

CITY COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES





      February 6, 2017
This meeting was called to order by Mayor Allan Lowe at 6:15 p.m.

PRESENT:  Mayor Allan Lowe, Mayor Pro Tem Andy O’Riley
Council Members: Jeff Franklin, 

         Melissa Klos, Mirelda Sanchez Tokarczyk, Amber Weerstra and Kevin Wisniewski 
ABSENT:    None
STAFF:       City Manager Bryon Mazade, City Attorney John Schrier, Police Chief David Boone, City


        Treasurer Sarah Petersen and City Clerk Amy VanderLeest 
WORK SESSION
MLive Newspapers
City Manager Bryon Mazade met with two representatives of Advance Central Services, the company which distributes the MLive newspaper to area residents.  The representatives have agreed that all deliveries within the City will now be door to door and they have pledged to improve on the opt-out service for those who do not wish to receive this paper. 
Council discussed Agenda Items:

Title VI Non-Discrimination Plan

Retiree Health Plan Actuarial Report


Furnace and Air Conditioner replacements for City Hall and Police Department


Police Vehicle Purchase and Equipment Purchase for Police Vehicle


Amendment to MERS DC Pension Plan


2017 Poverty Guidelines


Westland Road Engineering

 
City Manager Position

Mayor Lowe called the regular meeting to order at 6:55 p.m.
2017-019
ROLL CALL


City Clerk Amy VanderLeest called roll call.
2017-020
INVOCATION
Council Member Franklin provided the invocation.  
2017-021
PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS


Aaron Ashendorf, 2978 Maple Grove Rd, shared comments regarding the purchase of a police vehicle, the DC Plan contribution and the 2017 poverty guidelines.

Bev McLaughlin 2820 Westland Rd, shared comments regarding the purchase of a police vehicle. 
Carlos Sanchez, 975 Post Rd, shared comments regarding the purchase of a police vehicle.

2017-022
CONSENT AGENDA
Council Member Franklin moved to approve the Consent Agenda. This motion was supported by Mayor Pro Tem O’Riley and carried.

Roll Call: 7 Ayes
2017-023          NEW BUSINESS


             Title VI Non-Discrimination Plan
Council Member Franklin moved to approve the Title VI Non-Discrimination Plan.  To receive MDOT funding the City must have in place a non-discrimination plan.  The City’s plan has been modified to reflect minor changes that have occurred in recent years. This motion was supported by Council Member Weerstra and carried.

Roll Call: 7 Ayes
Retiree Health Plan Actuarial (OPEB) Report

The City is required to have a valuation every three (3) years of their OPEB (retiree healthcare) funding.  The Watkins Ross firm has completed the report for the year ending November 30, 2016 and that report has been distributed to each Member of City Council.  There is no action required as the City Manager and each Council Member has received a copy. 

Furnace and Air Conditioning Replacements for City Hall and Police Department

Council Member Weerstra moved to approve the furnace and air conditioning replacements for City Hall and Police Department to be done by Ace Heating and Cooling for a cost of $11,535.00.  This motion was supported by Mayor Pro Tem O’Riley.
Roll Call: 7 Ayes

Police Vehicle Purchase

Council Member Franklin moved to approve the purchase of a 2017 Ford Explorer Interceptor from Borgman Ford in the amount of $29,811.00 for the Police Department.
This motion was supported by Council Member Weerstra and carried. 

Roll Call: 6 Ayes, 1 Abstain (Tokarczyk)

Purchase of Equipment for Police Vehicle

Council Member Franklin moved to approve the purchase of equipment for the 2017 Ford Explorer Interceptor for the Police Department.  This equipment will be purchased and installed by Emergency Services for $8,025.10.  Emergency Services is the City’s vendor for police vehicle maintenance.  This motion was supported by Council Member Weerstra and carried.


Roll Call: 6 Ayes, 1 Abstain (Tokarczyk)



Amendment to MERS Defined Contribution Pension Plan

Mayor Pro Tem O’Riley moved to approve the amendment to the MERS DC Pension Plan for non-union employees.  This will change the defined contribution for non-union employees to a 6% employer contribution and a 3% - 10% employee contribution.  The current plan calls for a 3% employer contribution and a 1% -10% employee contribution.  This motion was supported by Council member Wisniewski and carried.
Roll Call: 7 Ayes

2017 Poverty Guidelines
Council Member Franklin moved to approve the 2017 Poverty Guidelines for the 2017 Assessments.  Public Act 206 requires each governing body to adopt the guidelines in which local assessing unit uses for the granting of exemptions.  This motion was supported by Council Member Weerstra and carried.


Roll Call: 7 Ayes


Engineering for Westland Road – Summit to Greenwich
Council Member Franklin moved to approve the Engineering for Westland – Summit to Greenwich.  The City of Muskegon has agreed to do the surveying and design engineering for this project for an estimated cost of $12,000.00.  They will also provide the staking and construction engineering (inspection) at $60.00 per hour.  The City is using the City of Muskegon for the section of Westland from Broadway to Summit.  This motion was supported by Council Member Klos and carried.

Roll Call: 7 Ayes

Adoption of MERS Health Care Savings Plan

Mayor Pro Tem O’Riley moved to approve the adoption of a MERS Health Care Savings Plan for non-union/non-police employees.  All employees in the group must participate and the proposed plan requires a 1% of pay contribution from the employee.  There is no cost to the City to adopt this plan.  This motion was supported by Council Member Wisniewski and carried
Roll Call: 7 Ayes
City Manager Position
This was no action required, this was for discussion only. 
2017-024
COUNCIL COMMENTS
Council Members shared comments.
2017-025
DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS
Department Heads shared comments.
2017-026
PUBLIC COMMENT
Alison Purgial, Branch Manager for the Norton Shores Public Library was here to update Council on the changes and upcoming events for MADL.  There will be a strategic planning – community retreat for community members to give feedback as to what they are looking for from their Muskegon Area District Libraries.  Alison also makes sure the Roosevelt Park lobby has the most current newsletter available to our residents and guests. 
Aaron Ashendorf, 2978 Maple Grove Rd, shared comments for the City Manager.

Ron Micka, 1512 Garrison Rd, shared comments on gas purchases and the new police cruiser. 

2017-027
ADJOURNMENT
Council Member Weerstra moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:44 p.m.  This motion was supported by Council Member Franklin and carried unanimously.





_________________________________




             Amy VanderLeest, City Clerk
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